SUBMISSION TO THE AUSTRALIAN SENATE 
INQUIRY INTO AUSTRALIAN EXPATRIATES
As an Australian expatriate living and working in the Netherlands I have faced many challenges. The majority of these can be managed, though I am fortunate that my work environment allows for flexible office hours, leaving adequate (and significant) time to deal with Dutch government authorities. The other advantage many expatriates enjoy is access to immigration lawyers and relocation services paid for by their companies.

One issue that cannot be resolved, however, is the working rights of my wife while we are here in the Netherlands. She was able to work during our first year here (on a working holiday visa) but was not able to extend her work permit based on my international transfer work permit.

I work for an Australian software company managing our European clients. My wife is a trained secondary school teacher and has several years experience in business prior to becoming a teacher. When we first arrived in the Netherlands her services were in great demand at secondary schools, even though she could not speak very much Dutch. Here, as in many countries (Australia included), there is a significant teacher shortage. The shortage is so serious here that several schools are using 17 year senior students as teachers in younger grades.
My work permit is a ‘formality’ because our software is unique in the world and it’s quite easy to demonstrate that my skills are not available amongst other EU citizens. While that is not true for teachers you would imagine that such a severe shortage would lead to some reconsideration of working visa rules.

What is most disappointing is that the partner of a Dutch expatriate in Australia is granted the right to work freely while no such reciprocal arrangement exists for Australians in the Netherlands.

The expatriate experience is challenging. This is especially so for men and women who follow their partners on overseas postings and are unable to work (or are limited in their work opportunities).
I believe the experience of Australian expatriates contributes significantly to Australian government, business, culture and society. As well as working to export our product to other European markets I am able to return to Australia regularly to share my experiences with colleagues, improving their understanding of business in Europe with an Australian perspective. I also support fellow Australian expatriates that I have met here in the Netherlands who are trying to expand there Australian businesses here by donating my technical skills as well as friends from Australia who are involved in promoting Australian exports in Europe.
My father also spent seven years in Europe as a representative of the Australian government at the International Customs Council in Brussels. He returned to Australia with valuable international experience that he has shared with those he has worked with in the Australian Customs Service and the ACCC over many years.
I urge the Australian government to pursue equality in reciprocal visa arrangements with foreign countries, in particular the rights of legal partners of Australians overseas and to support in legislation opportunities for both Australian expatriates overseas and foreign expatriates travelling to Australia.
Yours sincerely,

Greg Fahy

Amsterdam

The Netherlands

